MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 29, 2016
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Thursday, September 29, 2016, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on September 12, 2016 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated 1. That he is working with Jefferson Parish and the Coast Guard on the lights on the breakwaters on the eastern end of Fifi Island. The Coast Guard has no current permit and we will be giving them an application to get a permit for the lights. 2. The 3rd quarter inspection for the levees on Grand Isle has been complete. There is a couple of areas that has high grass that need to be cut. The commissioners also need to decide the levee alignment on the north side of Grand Isle. 3. The permit for the repairs to the Santiny Lane pump will be applied and permits will be monitored and maintained.
President Camardelle stated that the levee board commissioners usually attend the Lower Mississippi Valley Meetings in Washington DC in September but did not go this year due to high tides and weather conditions that effect Grand Isle. He also state that Johnny Bradberry from CPRA went to Washington and is trying to get more funding to build more breakwaters. He also stated that the annual levee board meeting will be held in December where the commissioners meet for schooling and ethics training.
President Camardelle thanked Senator Cassidy, Congressman Graves and Scalise, Governor Edwards, Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, Johnny Bradberry and his CPRA staff, the levee board commissioners, Jefferson Parish Officials, and the town council by working together to help build more rock breakwaters to help protect Grand Isle. Mr. Camardelle stated he met with CPRA and discussed adding Grand Isle to the CPRA Master Plan.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve expenses associated with operating the levee board.

A joint motion was made by the commissioners of the levee district to approve the expenses for the President to go Washington DC to seek more funding for levee board projects early next year.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:40 a.m.
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